
TBI Council Minutes – October 4th, 2018
Emerald Queen Conference Center - Fife, WA
	Agenda Topic 

	Discussion
	Decision
	Next Steps

	Council Introductions
Approval of Minutes

Executive 
Committee Report

Council Mission and Meeting Norms

Public Introductions

	Meeting called to order at 9:00 am.

Council members and staff introduced themselves and their roles at the meeting.  
Minutes from August 2, 2018 meeting read and voted on. 
Teresa discussed how the Executive committee meets monthly and focused on making sure feedback was received from Council members on the Comprehensive plan and how important it was to support Scott by suggesting edits and making recommendations. She also talked about revisiting TAC group work to find ways to maximize work time, discuss strategic partnerships and leveraging resources. Deborah then took a moment to announce that Tommy Manning had passed away earlier in the week. She talked about his work as far as getting the Council established through his advocating to the Legislature, his time serving on the Council and personal memories that she and other people shared with him, (the Council and staff paid tribute to Tommy by observing a moment of silence at the end of the meeting).  
Elizabeth went over the TBI Council Mission and meeting norms were read.

Each public member introduced themselves and gave a brief description of their interest in TBI and attending the meeting.
	Meeting minutes unanimously approved

	Publish Meeting minutes


	Coordinator and Budget Report for next biennium: 

TAC Small Group Discussion

TACs Morning Report out

WDVA Presentation

WDVA Decision Package Vote

Lunch Recess

TAC Small Group Discussion

TAC Afternoon Report out

Public Address
Adjourn
	Scott discussed:
· The dates and location of the 2019 TBI Conference, the planning committee is currently recruiting presenters.
· 2019 Council meeting dates.

· Currently recruiting for applicants to fill three vacant TBI Council positions: a Neuropsychologist with experience working with persons with TBI, an Individual with expertise working with children with TBI, and a Nonprofit serving individuals with brain injury.
· All contracts have been procured or amended for fiscal year 2019.
· A Request for Procurement seeking qualified bidders to enhance Respite services for TBI survivors will be announced in late October and will be shared with Council members and contractors.
· Continued partnerships with the following:

· The University of Washington TBI/Department of Corrections (DOC) project – DOC TBI Task Force
· DOH as part of their 2017 Injury Community Implementation Group and TBI National Peer Learning Team, Western Washington Advisory Group for the Washington State Older Adults Falls Prevention Action Plan

· Disability Rights Washington Disability Advisory Council
· The Lifespan Respite Washington Coalition

· The TBI Model Symptoms Advisory Board’s Person Centered Outcomes Research Institute TBI Transitions from Acute to Post-Acute Care Project, and

· Partners in Action, Voices for Empowerment (PAVE)-Tools 4 Success Conference Planning Team 

· Attended the Telehealth Collaborative meeting and reported:
· Barriers for providers included reimbursement code issues and opening satellite offices difficulties. It is also reported that less than half of the 39 Washington State counties have a psychiatrist.
· Attended the Governor’s Interagency Council on Health Disparities Meeting which focused on outreach. Members were interested in TBI and requested a presentation at a future meeting. 

· Discussed Accomplishments and feedback received from Council members and Contractors for the Comprehensive Plan and timeline.
· Discussed SFY 2019 budget through June 2019, the Revenue and expenditures forcast through the end of July 2019 and reported on the 12T Account Balance projection through FY20.
Council and members of the public were divided into the TAC Groups (Access to Care, Community Living, Reintegration and Public) and looked at the 2018 TAC workplans and compared them to the draft Comprehensive plan recommendations and clarified new priorities.
Council returned to large group and shared their findings.

Community Living – Deborah, Will, Kylie, Jeff, Betsy (Will reports)-

· Concentrate on prevention, awareness, and coordination of care. 
· Provide support for unpaid caregivers.
· Promote Advocacy and Self Advocacy.
· Focus more on the housing aspect under the Community Living TAC.
· Review a lot of Education pieces that might fall under Community Living.

Public – Joshua, Austin, Nicole, Tracey, Staci, (Joshua reports)-

· What’s been missing and what are the recommendations?
· Focus on everything that happens after a TBI injury.
· Who are the key performance eductors.
· Focus on the self care aspect for rehabilitation and the thriving in recovery stage.
· Create a registry. Not sure how to respect boundaries or how to gather and utilize data.
· How to cut through red tape and figure out who to trust and who is only motivated by self interest.
· Focus on Awareness and Advocacy.
Reintegration – Karie, Nick, Eric, Karie, Karen, Elizabeth, Lee, (Lee reports)-

· How to Return to Work and School after a TBI.
· TAC is not addressing housing.
· How to live with a TBI.
· The Council as a whole should concentrate on prevention and awareness.
Access to Care – Dan, Teresa, Taku, Marisa, Daniella, Keven (Dan reports)-
· Focus on screening and education.
· Improve statewide referral systems.
· Focus on living with a brain injury.
· Focus on discharge, education, and finding resources during a TBI.
Dan Overton from the Washington Department of Veterans Affairs gave a presentation requesting the Council’s support on a decision package submission to the Governor to fund the WDVA Traumatic Brain Injury Program through general fund dollars instead of through the TBI Council to ensure sustainability.

· The request will fund a full-time Program Coordinator and a full-time Outreach Coordinator for Eastern Washington
· Will allow travel to provide face to face training and support to all parts of the state

· Will allow continued funding for the WDVA TBI Smartphone App

· WDVA gave supporting statistics

The WDVA asked the Council to vote on whether they will support the decision package

Council and members of the public were again divided into the TAC Groups (Access to Care, Community Living, Reintegration and Public). TACs were given a workplan template (see attached).
Community Living – Deborah, Will, Kylie, Jeff, Betsy (Kylie reports)-

· Focus on Housing and what it should look like. 

· Advocating for TBI specific housing at the Legislative level.
· Ensure culture and different types of brain injury compliance.
· Identify funding sources.
· What services will be provided?
· There are huge needs across the state.
· Are we working with the Bureau of Indian Affairs? Maybe we could work with smaller entities.
· Work with the Washington State of Commerce.
Reintegration – Karie, Nick, Eric, Karie, Karen, Elizabeth, Lee, (Lee reports)-

· Focus on Work and School.
· Create training and review existent training. Create a Return to Work and School protocol.
· Work with the University of Washington Health and Safety Institute.
· Look at who is the largest employer in the state of Washington and work with them.
Access to Care – Dan, Teresa, Taku, Marisa, Daniella, Keven (Dan reports)-

· Focus on screening,what tools to use, how they apply and how to disseminate.
· What are the discharge protocols? What are people being told? Work with the Department of Health.
· Once discharge protocols are identified, should they be on a website? How do we capitalize?
· Focus on the disparity of different ethnic groups. Native Americans have the highest rate of TBI.
· Continue to work with Telehealth.
Public – Joshua, Austin, Nicole, Tracey, Staci, (Joshua reports)-

· Reach out to other entities and collaborate.
· Establish focus groups.
· Define what TBI is and market that. 
· Focus on getting the public more engaged.
· How do you inform about TBI? How can you make information flow both ways?
· Find out what is going on in your own agencies
· What is the vision? Can the Council prioritize goals as a whole?
Council and Public attendees asked and answered questions and thanked everyone for their efforts to assist and support those with TBI and their family members.  
The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.
	Nick, Marisa, Kylie, Jeff, Teresa, Elizabeth, Daniella, Karen, Keven and Deborah voted in favor of the Decision Package.

No one opposed

Lee, Betsy, Megan, Karie, Eric, Will, Taku and Dan abstained
	WDVA will move forward with submission of the Decision Package with Council support



TBIC Members Present---Betsy Jansen, Teresa Claycamp, Marisa Osorio, Daniella Clark, Deborah Crawley, Elizabeth York, Jeff Hartson, Will Hitchcock, Daniel Overton, Karen Kaizuka, Karie Ranier, Kylie Uriostegui, Megan Grundbrecher, Nick Mehrnoosh, Keven Shipman, Lee Collyer, Taku Mineshita
TBIC Members Absent---Ted Ryle, Rick Torrance, CPT Pete Stone, Heidi Hill
Public Guests---Eric Nicholson (proxy for Ted Ryle), Joshua Blatman, Austin Duncan, Nicole Chamblee, Tracey Grunenfelder, Staci Hinshaw, Gloria Kraegal
Facilitators Present---Maralise Hood Quan, Will Henderson
Council Support Staff Present---Scott Bloom, Tamika Titus

